
MINUTES OF DYFFRYN ARDUDWY AND TALYBONT COMMUNITY COUNCIL HELD AT THE COMMUNITY CENTRE, DYFFRYN ARDUDWY AT 7.30 P.M. ON 01.05.18
5.1  APOLOGIES
None.
5.2  PRESENT
Cllr. Edward Griffiths (Chairman), Emrys Jones (Vice Chairman), Sian Edwards,  John Ellis Williams, Edward Williams, John Ceri Evans, Sion Ifor Williams, Steffan Chambers, Steffan Jones, Mike Tregenza  and Cllr. Eryl Jones-Williams (Gwynedd Council).
5.3  CHAIRMAN’S ANNOUNCEMENT
On behalf of the Council the Chairman sympathised with Cllr. Sian Edwards and family following the death of her Mother.
5.4  MINUTES 
The minutes of the meeting held on April 3rd 2018 were found to be correct. 
5.5  MATTERS ARISING FROM THE MINUTES
There were no matters arising from the minutes
5.6  DECLARATION OF INTEREST

Nobody declared an interest on any matter.
5.7  GWYNEDD COUNCIL MATTERS
Cllr. Eryl Jones Williams reported that since the last meeting he had attended the following:- 9 April 8.30-3.30, Training, communities, Caernarfon.11th 6.30-8.30 Porthmadog re sign or be sacked letter to staff. 17th CSSIW briefing Caernarfon 1-5. 18th 10-1. Alltwen Visit re Care plans. 19th 7-9 Village hall meeting. 20th 8.30-4.00 Care scrutiny re families and young people. 23rd 10-4. Carers Partnership, Caernarfon. 24th 8-5. CSSIW investigation, Caernarfon. 25th Ardudwy school Governors  Harlech 7-9.26th 1-5.Penrhyndeudraeth, Leadership group Scrutiny. 27th Grwp Gwella Regen AGM, 7-9-30.

Firstly I would like to sympathise with Cllr Sian Edwards on the death of her mother Dorothy Williams.

Dorothy was the leading light in establishing an Access group in Meirionnydd to ensure that facilities were available for the disabled. She did excellent work for the community.

Most of April was taken up in reparation for a visit by the CSSIW, a body that looks into how social services is working and on this occasion they were investigating families and children services in Gwynedd. The initial findings, I am pleased to say, that the department was working well, very well, with new systems being introduced and working with the NHS to comply with the Wellbeing Act of 2014 that puts the client at the centre of providing the service. The Independent group on Gwynedd have expressed concern at the tone of the letter that went out to staff regarding changes in their contracts, in the ‘sign or face the sack’ letter. Investigations are on-going. The Independent group want to know if the letter was sanctioned by the legal department or senior officers. There was praise for the staff and headmaster of Ysgol Ardudwy as they went out of their way to assist the pupils, especially those sitting exams. The repair work will not be completed until the start of the September term. Extra lessons etc will be available for those sitting exams and teachers will assist. The village hall made a slight profit last year mainly due to ‘one off’ payments. The new treasurer stated that it was important to have money in the bank in order to meet additional payments as it is over 8 years since the hall was refurbished. There was only one applicant for the post of cafe manager and meetings have taken place with the applicant. Denise will finish on 9 June and the new cafe manager takes over on the 10th. There could be additional opening times to meet the needs of the community. The AGM will take place next month. Denise has agreed to continue as secretary of the village hall committee. Cllr Mike Tregenza has volunteered to do the Regeneration Group Gwella treasurer and I will hand over to him after the AGM. All I wanted was for the Regeneration to re-start as I knew how important a properly constituted group was 
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for the village in order to get grants etc. There is now a good keen group taking part and they have some new ideas like the junior football, new container, beach cleaning. The Regeneration is holding over£1,000 for four other groups. I am pleased that the 38 and 39 buses have returned. There was no consultation on the timetable as the information was sensitive according to officials. However the changes in the bus timetables meant that the school bus-on the regular service is leaving earlier and no-one told the headmaster at Ysgol Ardudwy. Talks are in hand I understand. There is a meeting at Y Ganolfan Porthmadog 6-8 onTuesday 15th may to get community village Wi-Fi for villages. 01341 424 491. lindseyellisedwards@gwynedd.llyw.cymru

A warning has been given by Gwynedd council about buying fish from vans as there is a proof about the storage or use by dates. SAFMAS@gwynedd.llyw.cymru. The advice is only to buy fish from recognised dealers. I have given details of sport and equipment grants to the Regeneration Group as a new junior football team is being established in the village. The contact details 01286 679 153 cist@gwynedd.llyw.cymru. There will be a protest on Thursday about the closure of Youth Clubs, including Dyffryn Ardudwy and the stopping of grants to Young Farmers and the Urdd. I am against the closure of the local Youth Club and don’t think that a Gwynedd wide youth club will be of any use to Dyffryn or Talybont and our youngsters will not travel to towns as there is no public transport.

I am available on 01341 242758 or 07340035378 or e.joneswilliams@btinternet.com
5.8  PLANNING APPLICATIONS
None come to hand since last meeting
Planning Applications with decisions received on them 
None come to hand since last meeting
5.9  MATTERS ARISING

A  Election of Officers for the year 2018/19:-
Chairman:-  Cllr. Emrys Jones
Vice Chairman:-  Cllr. Sian Edwards
 Elin Humphries Committee:- Chairman
 Planning sub committee:- Full Council
 Finance sub committee:- Full Council
Cemetery sub committee:- Chairman, Vice Chair, Cllrs. John Ellis Williams and Steffan Jones
Benches sub committee :- Chairman, Vice Chair, Cllrs. Edward Williams and Sion Ifor Williams
Old play park sub committee:- Chairman, Vice Chair, Cllrs. John Ellis Williams,Edward Williams and John Ceri Evans
One Voice Wales:- Chairman and Cllr. Steffan Chambers
Public footpaths:- Chairman, Vice Chair, Cllrs. Edward Williams, Sion Ifor Williams and Edward Griffiths
Harlech &  Ardudwy Leisure:- Cllrs. Steffan Jones and Michael Tregenza
Primary School Govenor:- Cllr. Michael Tregenza

 Village hall committee:- Chairman and Cllrs. Edward Williams, Steffan Chambers and Edward Griffiths
Upon leaving the Chair Cllr. Edward Griffiths thanked everyone for the privalage of being Chairman of the Council for the last two years and he stated that he had enjoyed the time very much and he thanked his fellow Councillors and the Clerk for their work and he also wished the new Chairman, Cllr. Emrys Jones all the best.

Cllr. Emrys Jones thanked the Members for electing him Chairman and he felt this a great honour and he also stated that he would be doing his best for both communities. He also thanked the retiring Chairman, Cllr. Edward Griffiths for his tiring work for the Council during his time as Chairman and also for having the chance of working alongside him on many occassions.
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B  Budget Plan 
It was reported that the Council had spent £8,960.30 since the start of the new financial year and this was  £2,273.30 more expenditure than what  was earmarked in the budget for the year. This was because the Council had payed half the precept proposal to Harlech and Ardudwy Leisure in April and the sum had been earmarked for May but the invoice for the Partnership to keep the toilet in Talybont open had not come in and the sum of £4,000 had been earmarked for April. 



C   Dyffryn Ardudwy and Talybont Improvements Group
Cllr. Steffan Chambers reported that he had sent a draft copy of the minutes of the AGM of the Improvements Group which was held on the 27th of last month to the Clerk. Cllr. Chambers reported further that not many matters had been discussed apart from getting ideas to place plant pots at each end of both villages.

D   Village Hall
A report from the committee of the above was not available but it was made known that a new Manager had been appointed to run the cafe. Members were reminded by the Clerk that the Council usually payed half of the financial contribution to the committee this month and everybody agreed to pay the sum of £1,500 to the committee.

E  Develop Car Park
The Clerk reported that she had been informed by Mr. Geraint Lewis that he had sent in the planning application for the above development to the National Park but he had not payed the registration fee. It was agreed that the Clerk contact the Officers to see how much was the cost and take a chque to the National Park office.

F   Inspection of bus shelters, cemeteris and play parks
Cllr. Edward Griffiths reported that he had not had time to carry out the above inspection on behalf of the Council and that he would do it in the next few days and it was agreed that Cllr. Michael Tregenza would accompany him. A discussion took place regarding various things that needed doing and it was agreed to put Penybont Garden on the agenda for next month so as to be able to discuss to widen the entrance, Cllr. Steffan Jones reported that he was still waiting for a quote from Mr. Trystan Jones to repair the wall in Llanddwywe cemetery. The Clerk reported that she had received a complaint that the noitceboard in the village was looking untidy and also the nearby bus stop needed to be restored and it was agreed to looking into purchasing a news noticeboard as the present one is too small and is leaking water and also to ask for quotes to restore the bus shelter.

G    New Play Park

Cllr. Steffan Jones reported that he had made some enquiries regarding getting new rubber matting  to put down where needed and these were available and also the other items that were needed were also available but he still had not heard from Mr. Neil Pidgeon. It was reported that the new picnic table had arrived and had been installed and it was agreed that Cllrs. Steffan Jones and Edward Griffiths look into to see what was needed to be done with the tyre swings as soon as possible and purchase the necessary materials from Huws Gray.

H   Election of Councillors
The Clerk reported that she had sent a copy of the letter that she received from Mrs Margretta Cartwright last month informing the Council that she was retiring from been a Member to the Electoral Officer in Caernarfon and also she had sent a letter to Mrs Cartwright thanking her for her services to the Council. The Clerk also reported although Mr. Owen Gwilym Thomas had stated at last month’s Council meeting that he was resigning from being a Member of the Council, it was not until tonight that a letter of resignation had been received from him and that this letter had been left on the table in the hall before the start of the Council meeting and the Clerk read out the contents of the letter to the Members and it was agreed to send a copy of this letter to the Electoral Officer in Caernarfon. The Clerk stated that the Electoral Officer had stated that he would wait until after the meeting tonight 
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before preparing a notice of a vacant seat in Llanddwywe Ward to see if a letter of resignation would be received from Mr. Owen Gwilym Thomas and because a letter had now been received that the Clerk would ask the Electoral Officer to go ahead and to prepare a notice for the vacant seat on Llanddwywe Ward and Llanenddwyn Ward. Also it was asked if the Clerk would send a letter to Mr. Thomas to thank him for his services to the Council. The Clerk reported further that Mr. Owen Gwilym Thomas had stated that he wanted to see the contents of his resignation letter together with a list that was suppose to have been attached to the letter (but no list was attached only two copies of the resignation letter) in the Council’s minutes next month. This was discussed by the Members and they unanimously agreed as this was not the normal proceedure to do, not to include the contents of the letter in the minutes and also as the matter with the list had been discussed confidentially at the last Council meeting not to include this either.
I     Cambrian Beach Guardians Update 
Cllr. Michael Tregenza reported that much work was being carried out to remove the rubbish from many beaches in the area and it was once a month that this was being done by the group. On behalf of the Council the Chairman thanked Cllr. Tregenza and the Beach Guardians for the good work they are doing to clean the beaches.

J     Village litter picking
Cllr. Michael Tregenza reported that the Guardians group had been collecting rubbish in the two villages and in the lay by before reaching Llanbedr which was in a very poor state and he stated that he had taken some pictures of the rubbish that had been collected on this site and he would forward it to the Clerk. It was agreed to ask if it would be possible to move the recycling bins that ate in the car park further out as so much rubbish has collected behind them that needs removing and Cllr. Tregenza agreed to contact Mr. Steffan Jones from Gwynedd Council and the Clerk agreed to send Mr. Steffan Jones’s detail to him.
K    Board Meeting Harlech & Ardudwy Leisure
The Clerk reported that she had been informed that no meeting of the above Board had taken place since the last meeting of the Council and that the next meeting would be held on the 17th May.
5.10  CORRESPONDANCE
A   Snowdonia National Park 
The Clerk reported that she had received a letter from the above explaning why the planning application to erect a shed at 45 Llwyn Ynn, Talybont had been granted by them.

B    Campaign for the Protection of Rural Wales 

The Clerk reported that she had received a letter from the above together with a registration form regarding Meirionnydd Village Award 2018 and that they were asking if the Council had any interest to apply. It was agreed to leave it on the table. Also there was an invitation for two to attend the launch evening on Thursday May 10th at Y Ganolfan, Porthmadog at 6.00 p.m. and it was agreed nobody would go but Cllr. Michael Tregenza reported that some were thinking of going from the village already.
5.11  TREASURER’S REPORT
The Treasurer reported that there was £21,295.50 in the current account, £7,546.13 in the reserve account and £44.75 in the Chairman’s account.
Invoices needed to be paid since last meeting

Mrs Annwen Hughes      -    £147.00 (wages) + £184.10 costs = £331.10 
Mr. Rhys Jones                -     £213.24 -  electrical work with the diffib in Talybont
Mr. G. J. Williams           -      £204.00 -  cut grass around Talybont toilets, Morlo Park and Penybont Garden x 3

Mr. Gary Martayn          -      £295.00 -  cut grass in both play parks and around some benches x 3
J. B. Pest Control            -        £40.00  - eradicating moles in the new play park

Snowdonia National Park  - £190.00  - submit planning application for new car park
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Application for financial contribution 
Harlech & Ardudwy  Leisure - £5,017.20 - half the precept proposal

The Treasurer reported that although the above payment had been made last month there had been a problem with the cheque and therefore the bank had refused it on two occassions. It was agreed to write out a new cheque.

Village Hall Committee   -  £1,500.00 - half of the annual contribution 
Monies received since last meeting
Gwynedd Council - £14,871.00 - half the precept
The Treasurer reported that she had been to see the Internal Auditor and that she received a good report and that the books were all in order and the accounts were correct apart from the Internal Auditor asking if it would be possible for the Council to adopt the Standing Orders and Financial Regulations once again because they had not been adopted since 2002. It was agreed that the Clerk would send a copy of these to every Member of the Council and put the matter on next month’s agenda. Also there was a need to relook on the value of the Council’s assests. On behalf of the Council the Annual Report was signed by the Chairman and the Clerk/Responsible Finance Officer.

Invoices paid since the last meeting

Catrin Soraya Williams - £149.10 - translation services

5.12  ANY OTHER MATTER 
It was stated, as there are no 30 m.p.h signs on the top of Ffordd Glan y Mor in Talybont that speeding is being done down this road by local people and visitors as they think that 30 m.p.h does not exist down this road and the Clerk was asked to contact the Highways Department regarding this concern before an accident occurs.

It was agreed to ask if it would be possible to have the “no overnight stay” be placed back in lay byes so as to stop caravaners and motor homes stopping there and going onto registered sites.

As B.T has not taken any notice of the Council’s concern regarding a pole narrowing Ffordd Tyddyn y Felin, that the Clerk now contact the Highways Department asking them to deal with the matter.

It was made known that the gate on the public footpath by the entrance to Pentre Canol was rotten.

The Clerk stated that the current Burial Register that had been started in April 1967 was full and because this Register is a legal document permission was given to the Clerk by the Members to purchase a new one from the website and that the Council reimburse the Clerk.

SIGNED...............................................................CHAIRMAN
DATE...................................................................
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